	ITU - Telecommunications Standardization Sector

STUDY GROUP 16 Question 6

Video Coding Experts Group (VCEG)

_________________

19th Meeting: Pattaya, Thailand, 7-15 March, 2003
	Document  VCEG-S02
Filename: VCEG-S02.doc


	Question:
	Q.6/SG16 (VCEG)

	Source:
	Gary J. Sullivan
Rapporteur, ITU-T Q.6/16
Microsoft Corporation
One Microsoft Way
Redmond, WA 98053 USA
	
Tel:
Fax:
Email:
	
+1 425 703 5308
+1 425 706 7329
garysull@microsoft.com


	Title:
	Liaison Statement from ITU-T Q.6/16 to ITU-R WP 6A and ITU-R SG6 TG 6/9 regarding the Advanced Video Coding Standard (ITU-T Rec. H.264 & ISO/IEC 14496-10) and a Call for Proposals for Professional Extensions of that Standard

	Purpose:
	Liaison for Information and Comment by 20 May 2003

	Status:
	Approved


_____________________________
We would like to inform you that the Joint Video Team of ITU-T Q.6/16 (VCEG) and ISO/IEC JTC1/SC29/WG11 (MPEG) has completed its work on the new Advanced Video Coding Standard (ITU-T Recommendation H.264 & ISO/IEC 14496-10), and has forwarded the draft standard for approval by the parent bodies.  ISO/IEC 14496-10 has been promoted to Final Draft International Standard status by MPEG, and ITU-T Recommendation H.264 is expected to achieve "consent" in the ITU-T alternative approval process at a meeting of Working Party 3 of ITU-T Study Group 16 on 28 March.  This new standard will provide a significant improvement in compression capability for general video coding applications and is applicable to video communication and storage applications ranging from videophones and videoconferencing to streaming Internet video, Digital Standard Definition and High Definition television, DVDs, and Digital Video Recorders.

Further, in response to an expression of interest from industry for extensions to support some additional professional applications, and following an assessment of near-term technical feasibility in consultation with its parent bodies, the JVT has issued a “Call for Proposals for Extended  Sample Bit Depth and Chroma Format Support in the Advanced Video Coding Standard (ITU-T H.264 & ISO/IEC 14496-10)”.  Additional information regarding this call for proposals may be found in the attached document (JVT-G048).
We would like to call your attention to the new standard and to invite your comments and inputs for consideration at the next JVT meeting to be held in conjunction with the meeting of ITU-T Study Group 16 during the period of 20 to 30 May, 2003.

[Attach JVT-G048]
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